Pacer Football F.A.M.I.L.Y.,

Here is the link to this week's <u>Pacer FB News and Notes</u>. I've put the next two-plus weeks in this edition so please take a few minutes to look it over carefully. Sad to think that our season is nearing its end, but we will be sure to enjoy the precious time we have left. Several items to highlight:

- JV plays at home again on Monday with a 5:30pm kickoff. Juniors that have been suiting up for the past few JV games should plan on doing the same this week.
- Wednesday we will NOT have a team dinner as we will be holding Jersey Night instead. Jersey Night is an awesome tradition we have for our senior players and their fathers, and it will take place at 6:00pm that night.
- Wednesday, 10/13, there is also a Post-HS planning workshop that begins at 6:30pm at Shoreland. I would recommend juniors and seniors (and parents) strongly consider attending this informative workshop to help with making plans for post-high school options.
- Friday, 10/15 is our final varsity game of the year and we will be hosting Lake Country Lutheran at 7pm. Friday is also Senior Night as we honor our seniors while they play their final high school game at Shoreland Lutheran.
- Saturday, 10/16 our Jr. Pacer football team plays at home against Nicolet. Also, on Saturday our high school team has been invited to go watch Carthage College host North Park University with a 1:00pm kickoff. We would love to have as many of our high school players join us for this opportunity to see NCAA Division 3 football up close and personal. Tickets will be free for our players, so I just need a headcount by the middle of the week.
- Monday, 10/18, we have our final JV game of the year at Lake Country Lutheran.
- Tuesday, 10/19, we have equipment return / clean-up day and as an incentive to come and help put away all our gear, we will be having one last team dinner at Golden Corral Buffet in Kenosha. I've got a 5:15pm reservation at Golden Corral and our football program will cover the cost. We will bus the guys down and back that evening.
- Wednesday, 10/20 through Friday, 10/22, we will have opportunities for all of our players to sit for an exit interview with me or one of our assistant coaches. They will be held after school by appointment.
- Saturday, 10/23 is our final Jr. Pacer football game of the season.
- Sunday, 10/24 there is an Open House at Shoreland from 6pm to 8pm. If you are interested in visiting our high school (Jr. Pacer families especially) or know someone else who is, please let me know and I'll share the registration information with you.
- Monday, November 1 we will have our end-of-year football banquet. High school families, please add this event to your calendars and more details will be shared later.

I know that's a lot of info for one communication but I wanted to share as much as possible this weekend so everyone is well-informed of our plans. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me.

Have a great week, Run to W.I.N. and Go Pacers!

__